
March 10rd, 2019, First Sunday of Lent 
 

MASS SCHEDULE AND INTENTIONS 

Saturday, March 9th 6:00PM †Theresa Doll 
EM: Deacon Mark 

Lector: Marlene Boedigheimer 
Ushers: Paul & Diane Klinnert 
Servers: Braysen Salo, Jeremiah Doll 
Gifts:  Chuck & Mary Schornack 
Sacristan: Herb Guck 
  

Sunday, March 10th10:30AM †Neal & †Agatha  
Ruehle 
EM: Deacon Mark 
Lector: Elaine Kennedy  
Ushers: Joe & Jessica Loerzel, Jeff & Tricia Guck 

Servers: Kayla Jahnke, Britney Loerzel 
Gifts: Greg & Missy Keil  
Sacristan: Patty Doll 
 
Wednesday, March 13th 8:30AM †Pete Harthun 
 
Friday, March 15th 8:30AM †Mark & †Rosemary 
Lorentz 
 

Saturday, March 16th 6:00PM †David Jaroszewski 
EM: Ron Bjelland 

Lector: Linda Bjelland 
Ushers: Paul & Diane Klinnert 
Servers: Jessica & Camden Lenz 
Gifts:  Tracy & Mary Smith 
Sacristan: Jerry Huebsch 
  

Sunday, March 17th10:30AM For the People 
EM: Dick Wegscheid 
Lector: Greg Mader 
Ushers: Joe & Jessica Loerzel, Jeff & Tricia Guck 

Servers: Bret & Tyler Loerzel 
Gifts:  Joe & Jessie Werner 
Sacristans: Lisa & Albert Werner 

FINANCIAL BLESSING (ST. LAWRENCE) 

Adult…………….……….......................$2023.16 

Youth……………………………………….21.00 

Loose………………………………..….....745.78 

Heat & Fuel………………………………...20.00 

St. Cloud Visitor……………………………51.00 

Catholic Relief Services…………………….50.00 

Total …………..….…………….............$2910.94 

Thank you for remembering St. Lawrence church with your 

stewardship throughout the year.    

FINANCIAL BLESSING (SACRED HEART) 

Adult…………….………......................$2308.00 

Youth……………………………………....30.00 

Loose……………………………..……….551.25 

Votive Lights……………………………...165.00 

Catholic Relief Services…………………….10.00 

St. Cloud Visitor……………………...….....68.00 

Total …………..…..……………...........$3132.25 

Thank you for remembering Sacred Heart church with 

your stewardship throughout the year.  

Saturday, March 9th4:00PM †Elizabeth Paul 
EM: Deacon Mark 
Lector: Jane Hoaas 
Ushers: Tom Sazama & Steve Lee 
Servers: Troy Sazama, Carson Byer 
Gifts: Merle & Kim Byer Family 
 

Sunday, March 10th 8:30AM †Kathy Fletcher/For 
the People 
EM: Deacon Mark 
Lector: Aaron Wegscheid 
Ushers: Jim & John Kratzke 
Servers: Shelby Schlosser, Hailey Wegscheid 
Gifts: John & Janelle Lotzer 
 
Tuesday, March 12th No Mass  
 

Thursday, March 14th 8:30AM †Dr. Lawrence  
Hennessy 
 

Saturday, March 16th4:00PM †Bob Herges/For the 
People 
EM: Dan Nodsle 
Lector: Tom Musgrave 
Ushers: Ken & Kim Stenger 
Servers: Abigayle, Megan, Grace & Benjamin Hoppe  
Gifts: Ken & Kim Stenger 
 

Sunday, March 17th 8:30AM †Laurence Fiedler 
EM: Andrea Lewis 
Lector: Steve Richter  
Ushers: Joe & Carol Peeters 
Servers: Aaron Wegscheid, Isaac Adams 
Gifts: Joe & Carol Peeters 

St. Lawrence Mass Schedule: Sacred Heart Mass Schedule: 

BULLETIN DEADLINE: Wednesday at Noon 



Sacred Heart Catholic Church of Dent 
36963 State Highway 108 

Dent , MN  56528 
Phone: (218) 758  2700   

Email:  sacredheart@arvig.net  
Parish Website:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

Sacred Heart Church in Dent                   St. Lawrence Church in Rush Lake 
Administrator:  Fr. George Michael, VC. 218-758-2888  

                           Father’s e-mail: gmichaelvc@gmail.com 
     
    Deacon: Deacon Mark Stenger 
 
Secretary :    Sandi Kollar   Secretary:   Jeannie Guck  
            Sandi Kollar  
Pastoral Council President:  Kenny Moenkedick  Pastoral Council President: Mark Murdock   
Religious Coordinator:  Joe & Diane Sazama  Religious Coordinator: Sandi Carrlson 
Trustees:    Brenda Aschnewitz  Trustees:   Jack Werner   
                     Jan Januszewski      Andy Klinnert  
Music Director:   Diana Porath   Christian Mothers/Women: Lisa Werner   
Christian Mothers/Women:  Pat Helmeke   Parish Life:   Lisa Werner      
Seeds to Grow:   Rita  York   Music Director:   Russ Kadow 
Cemetery Coordinators:  Tim Stoll (Dent)  Cemetery Coordinators:  Rick Guck & Loren Guck
    John Kratzke (Dent)  Liturgy:   Patty Doll 
    Ray Guck (St. Joseph)      
 
OFFICE HOURS (SACRED HEART): Mondays, Thursdays & Fridays: From 9:00 AM-12 Noon, (218) 758-2700 
 
OFFICE HOURS (ST.LAWRENCE): Tuesdays & Wednesdays: From 9:00 AM-12 Noon, (218) 346-7729 
 
SACRAMENT OF  BAPTISM: Contact the Pastor, (218) 758-2888 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY: Diocesan Policy requires that the Pastor be contacted at least 6 months before the         

anticipated date of marriage to allow time for premarital inventory, instructions and planning. 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: ½ Hour before Saturday Mass. 

Prayer Corner 
Please pray for those who are ill, and all of our parishioners and 
visitors in need of prayer, that they may have an abundance of  
comfort in God’s healing, especially:  

 Lois Porath         Marilyn Adams          Elaine Pietsch                                     
LeRoy Wegscheid                         Beverly Schwartzfisher                     
Fr. Don Braukman                              Lillian Haider                               
Jennifer Thene                         Geneva (Honer) Anderson    

Always remember in prayer our blessed leaders in faith,           
especially: Pope Francis, Bishop Donald Kettler, Bishop     
Emeritus John Kinney, Fr. Matthew Kuhn, Dcn Randy Altstadt, 
Dcn Richard Quistorff, Dcn Mark Stenger and Fr. George. 

Holy Father’s Prayer Intention for March 
Evangelization: That Christian communities, 

especially those who are persecuted, feel that 
they are close to Christ and have their rights 
respected. 

VOCATIONS MASS 

Thursday, April 4th  
St. Edward, Henning 

6:00PM-Adoration & Confession 

7:00PM-Mass 

SAVE THE DATE 

An Area Catholic Community (ACC) 
Lenten Mission “That They May Know” 

will be held from Sunday, March 10th 
through Wednesday, March 13th (6:40-

8:15PM).  Schedule is as follows: Sun., Mar. 10 at Holy 
Cross; Mon., Mar. 11 at St. Lawrence, Rush Lake; Tues., 
Mar. 12 at Sacred Heart, Dent; Wed., Mar. 13 at                 
St. Henry’s, Perham. All are invited to join our ACC for this 
faith enriching opportunity. 

Encounter Lent 
Reflect on the importance of Family in your 
life. How can you contribute to support     
families in your community? Visit             
crsricebowl.org for more information. 

“One does not live by bread alone, but by every word 
that comes forth from the mouth of God.” 

Matthew 4:4 

The Diocesan Council of Catholic Women will 
conduct a spring Lenten Retreat, "Dignity of 
Women", Sat., Mar.16th at Seven Dolors      
Catholic Church, Albany starting at 8:30 with 
Rosary and Mass. Registration ($15.00) is due 
by March 1st and should mailed to Linda      
Borgerding, 33504 Shorewood Drive, Avon, 
MN 56310. 

mailto:stlawrencerl.parishesonline.com


St. Lawrence Catholic Church of Rush Lake 
46404 County Highway 14 

Perham, MN  56573 
Phone: (218)346-7729  Fax: (218)346-5946 

Email:  stlawrence@arvig.net  
Parish Website:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

 

March 11: Lenten Mission at St. Lawrence; 6:40PM. 
March 17: Lenten Reflections at St. Lawrence; 6:00PM. 
March 18: Christian Mothers Meeting; 7:00PM. 
March 31: Lenten Reflections at St. Lawrence; 6:00PM. 

 

 
 

Wed., Mar. 13: Class (all); 7:00PM/Stations led by Grades 3 & 
    4. *Grades 10 & 11 are to attend the Lenten 
                Mission at St. Henry’s at  6:40PM. 
Wed., Mar. 20: Class (all); 7:00PM/Stations led by Grades 10 
                & 11/Reconciliation (grades 2-11). 
Wed., Mar. 27: Class (all); 7:00PM/Stations led by Grade 9. 
Wed., Apr. 3: Class (all); 7:00PM/Stations led by Grade 8. 

*Students leading stations be at church by 6:50PM. 

   Fun Fair is near. All are invited to attend 
the St. Henry's Area School Fun Fair on Sun., 

Mar. 17th (11 – 3:30) at the PACC. Join us for games, lunch, 
bingo, silent auction, live auction, and raffle drawing. All     
proceeds will be taken off parish assessments for St. Henry's 
Area School. 
   Fun Fair Auction Items: Check out our auction flyer on our 
Facebook and Website. Schedule of events for that day: 
11:00AM-Open-Silent Auctions, Games, Lunch; 12:00-Bingo 
Opens; 1:30-Red Silent Auction Table Closes; 1:45 Live    
Auction Begins; 2:30-Blue Silent Auction Table Closes; 3:00-
Yellow Silent Auction Table Closes; 3:30-Raffle Drawing. 
   Special Raffles at Fun Fair: Playing Card Raffle (1 Deck-52 
Chances-$10 per chance) Vexilar Underwater Camera and Bait 
Cooler-Donated by Friends of St. Henry’s Area School; Playing 
Card Raffle (1 Deck-52 Chances-$10 per chance) Eskimo    
Portable Fish House-Donated by Friends of St. Henry’s Area 
School; Playing Card Raffle (1 Deck-52 Chances-$10 per 
chance) Lily Pad-Donated Friends of St. Henry’s Area School; 
Gun Raffle-Savage 6.5 Creedmor -Drawing held at 2:45-$10 
per chance-Donated by Friends of St. Henry’s Area School; 
Quilt Raffle-$10 per chance-MN Fabric Quilt-Donated by    
Mavis Oesterich-Drawing held at 2:45. 
   We are asking parishioners from St. Henry’s Parish to       
provide cakes for the Cake Walk this year. With the growth of 
the Fun Fair, it is important that we have many cakes available.  
If you are not from this parish but would like to make a cake for 
the Cake Walk, you are more than welcome to do so. Cakes 
need to be delivered to the roller skating lobby of the PACC the 
morning of March 17th.   

Congratulations to last week’s Calendar Raffle winner:   
Sue Wagner 

St. Lawrence Stations of the Cross 

Wednesdays: 7:00PM led by Faith Formation  
          students. 
Fridays: 9:00AM following morning Mass. 

Please support our Diocesan Mission to be Christ’s 
heart of mercy, voice of hope, and hands of justice 
through your gift to the Bishop’s Annual Appeal. 
www.stcdio.org  

Lenten Reflections & Soup 
Sunday, March 17th at 6:00PM 
St. Lawrence Church, Rush Lake 
EVERYONE IS WELCOME! 

SAFE HAVEN SUNDAY: THANK YOU! 
The parishes of the Diocese of St. Cloud extend a tremen-
dous “Thank You!” to all who made Safe Haven Sunday 
possible by their support of the education and awareness on 
the issues of pornography and their openness to the topics 
of internet safety and the dignity of the human person in 
light of the pornographic culture. Just because Safe Haven     
Sunday is over for this year, it doesn’t mean our efforts to 
make our homes safe havens are over. Stay informed 
at http://omf.stcdio.org/pornography/, and learn more 
about how to protect and guide your family and friends. 

Congratulations to St. Lawrence  
newly elected Parish Council Officers; 

President: Mark Murdock 
Vice President: Marlene Boedigheimer 

Secretary: Mary Palubicki 

St. Lawrence Christian Mothers Meeting:  
Monday, March 18th 

6:45PM-Rosary/Prayer;  7:00PM-Meeting 

OLV, Fergus Falls: March 15, 22, 29 
& April 5, 12; 5:00-7:00PM. 
St. Anthony Parish, St. Cloud: March  
15, 22, 29 & April 5, 12; 4:00-7:00PM. 
St. Edward’s Catholic Church,        
Henning: March 15 & 29; April 12; 
5:00-7:00 PM. 

Sacred Heart Church, Frazee: March 15 & 29; April 12; 
5:00-7:00PM. 
St. Henry’s Church, Perham: March 15 & 29; April 5 & 
12; 4:30-7:00PM. 

Keep it Simple this Lent:  

Try the 1—1—1 Plan: 

One sin: Focus on one sin or fault that is getting 
in the way of your relationship with God and with 
others. 
One add-in: Add one positive activity that will deepen 
your prayer and spiritual life. 
One give-up: Deny yourself something you really like or 
are attached to. 
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Wed., Mar. 13: Class (all); 7:00PM/8PM, Stations of the Cross. 
Wed., Mar.  20:Class (all); 7:00PM/8PM, Stations of the Cross. 
Wed., Mar. 27: Class (all); 7:00PM/8PM, Stations of the Cross. 
Wed., Apr. 3: Class (all); 7:00PM/8PM, Stations of the Cross/
              First Communion Learning Centers (Grade 2). 

  
 

March 10: Coffee & Rolls; after 8:30AM Mass. 
March 12: Lenten Mission at Sacred Heart; 6:40PM. 
March 24: Lenten Reflections at Sacred Heart; 6:00PM. 
March 26: Christian Mothers’ Meeting; after 7:00PM Mass. 

Join Bishop Kettler, Joe McTighe, executive Director of the 
Council for American Private Education (CAPE), and other 
Catholic school supporters from throughout the diocese, at 
this year’s Breakfast with the Bishop on May 1, 2019. 
Make a gift to CATHOLIC SCHOOLS STUDENT             
SCHOLARSHIP FUND, an endowed fund to assist Catholic 
students in grades 1-8. To reserve a seat, or host a table call 
Alice Coudron at 320-258-7656 or email: ACou-
dron@catholicfoundation.info 

Sacred Heart Church is updating its prayer 
chain list. The people on this list are          
contacted when a person has asked for extra 
prayers from our parish community. Contact 
Diana Porath (758-2568) or Mary Pfeffer 
(758-2032) if you are interested in being    

added to the prayer chain list or if you would like to be removed 
from the list. 

Sacred Heart Stations of the Cross 
Wednesdays: 8:00PM led by Faith Formation    
          students. 
Thursdays: 9:00AM following morning Mass. 

 
 
March Dinner: Sun., Mar. 17; 11:00AM-1:30PM; St.          
Andrew’s Church, Hawley. 
Beginning Experience: Mon., Mar. 18; Zion Lutheran 
Church, Fergus Falls; 6:30PM; support group for divorced, 
widowed or separated. 
Koinonia Retreat: Mar. 22-24; TEC Center (3 miles north 
of Little Falls), Belle Prairie; Apply at centralmnko-
inonia.org or cmkoinonia@gmail.com; Cost:$70; scholar-
ships available. 
Albany ACC Lenten Mission: Mar. 31-Apr. 3; 7:00PM; 
Guest Speaker-Fr. Joe Herzing. 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter: April 5-7, 2019; Baxter, 
MN; Contact: Alan & Missy Block at 888-455-3496 or        
northmnwwme.org  

See bulletin boards for more information 

Join the Crosier Fathers and Brothers this Lent for: 
Taize` Prayer: Fridays at 7 PM on Mar. 15, 22, 29 & Apr. 5 
at St. Mary’s Cathedral, St. Cloud; Healing Mass: Sun., 
Mar. 31 at 9 AM at the  National Shrine of St. Odilia,    
Onamia; Solemn Lenten Vespers: Sundays during Lent at 
5 PM at Crosier Priory Church, Onamia. 

Lenten Reflections & Soup 
Sunday, March 24th at 6:00PM 
Sacred Heart Church, Dent 
EVERYONE IS WELCOME! 

Minnesota March Food Share Campaign 
Please keep The Bridge Community Pantry in mind during this 
Lenten season and the March Campaign. Donations can be    
delivered to the Bridge Pantry at 501 4th Ave. NW from 
8:00AM—Noon each Tuesday or mailed to PO Box 7,  Perham, 
MN 56573. 

7 Last Words, a Lenten Tour 
St. Mary’s Cathedral is pleased to announce 
The Seven Last Words and Triumph of 
Christ composed by Pamela Decker          
featuring Jacob Benda on the organ.  Highly 

regarded for his virtuosity and poetic interpretation, Jacob 
has been featured as solo recitalist at cathedrals, festivals, 
and universities throughout the United States.  One stop on 
his Lenten Tour will be at St. Mary’s Cathedral in St. Cloud 
on Sunday, March 31st, at 4:00 pm.  All are welcome. 

Area Catholic Community Update: Perhaps 
some of you have already seen or heard about the 
letter from Bishop Donald Kettler regarding Area 
Catholic Communities. In it he says that he, in 
consultation with the diocesan planning office, 
priests, and lay leaders, has finalized the plan for Area Catholic      
Communities (ACCs) in the Diocese of St. Cloud. There have 
been changes and updates since the draft was originally released 
to the public last November. The bishop’s letter and the map of 
all the ACCs in the diocese can be found at the website for the 
diocesan planning office: http://planning.stcdio.org/ You can 
also expect to see this and more in an upcoming issue of The 
Central Minnesota Catholic magazine (the new Visitor format 
that hopefully you are receiving). There have been no major 
changes for our cluster. Sacred Heart and St. Lawrence will join 
St. Henry’s and Holy Cross in an Area Catholic Community as 
we had recommended and anticipated. The next steps will     
involve formally naming an ACC planning council that will be 
asked to go through some training by the diocese to help them 
form a vision for the ACC and recommend a process to bring 
that vision to completion. Every ACC is different, and the time-
table and recommendations in each location will reflect that  
difference. The diocese is giving us the flexibility to creatively 
engineer our own plan and schedule for implementation. Watch 
for more information in the upcoming bulletins. May God bless 
us all as we go through these changes and help us to always 
grow in what matters most.   Fr. George 
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